Freedom of Information Act 2000 – taxi licences
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please would you let me know how many taxi licences you have issued during 1 January-31 December 2020?
I would like the figures broken down into:
1. The geographical areas of the applicants e.g. Leicester, Leeds, Glasgow.
Answer:

	Leicester

	Oadby

	Loughborough

	Thurmaston

	Nuneaton

	Evington

	Enderby

	Thornton

	Coventry

	Scraptoft

	Peterborough

	Kibworth Harcourt

	Sutton Coldfield

	Barwell

	Bedford

	London

	Quorn

	Coalville

	Stoke On Trent

	Thurnby

	Desford

	Bolton

	Warwickshire

	Walsall

	Wigston

	Nottingham

	Barton Under Needwood

	Mountsorrel


2. The gender of applicant.
1,132 Male
6 Female 
3. The racial/ethnic groups e.g. white; Asian; African-Caribbean or whichever way your service breaks down the racial/ethnic groups of the applicant.
The Council do not record ethnicity. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

4. How many have criminal convictions?
This information is not recorded in a reportable format on the Council’s system. To collate the information would involve the retrieval of each individual driver record and manually going through the information on each application form and Disclosure and Barring Service Certificate as well as Driving Licence.
It is estimated that to go through each record, at approximate 5 minutes per application, this would take around 95 hours. This would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act.   

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

5. How many were rejected owing to criminal convictions. 
3 Refused 2 Revoked 

6. How much money was earned by the council in each year through licence fees. 
The total income for driver licensing was £160,725.50.  This includes everything related to drivers and not just new and renewal applications (e.g. replacement badges). 
Any income received is intended to cover the costs in providing the service and the Council cannot and do not make a profit from the income received.

Please also let me know how many licenced cabbies currently operate in the city. 
There are currently 2,090 licensed Hackney Carriage/Private Hire Drivers licensed by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
